
East midlands dog rescue

Charity number 1126116

Chairman of the trustees annual report 2021-2022

This year has been a busy year once again for the charity. Our retail outlet 
remains our primary income source with an increase in donations and legacies 
providing additional funding this year. 

Whilst we have seen an increase in operating costs primarily due to economic 
inflation, this has been shielded by our increased income. The Trustees have 
elected to delay some maintenance at the rescue centre for another year as the 
centre still functions well and remains safe to do so. 

Adoptions have slowed since the past year, but our open days and scheduled 
visits still remain busy with our volunteers working tirelessly to provide excellent 
care for the dogs and accommodate the public for viewings and answer 
enquiries.

During the year 171 dogs were rehomed and despite the increased operational 
costs the average cost per dog was reduced by 23% by maximising resources 
and streamlining of processes. This was an incredible effort by all of the team 
and our support staff, for which we owe our gratitude.

Matthew McCluskey

Chairman of the Trustees


















